LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 2020
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL

CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Richard Brown, Gene Wier, Alison Emmons and Secretary Janice Hearne were in attendance.  The BOS I Meeting was brought to order by Lou Simone at 7:30 PM via teleconferencing.  The meeting announcement along with the Agenda was posted on Facebook and the Township website at least five (5) days prior to the meeting.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  An opportunity was given via the website and Facebook for Township residents to phone, email or fax questions or concerns to the LDT office for BOS review and consideration.   None were received.
CFC LITERATURE AND POSTERS FOR ELECTION DAY:  Lou Simone reported he had secured posters from the Cochranville Fire Company for display and literature to be handed out to voters on Election Day, November 3rd.  Due to the traffic pattern for voters, the effort to promote volunteerism for the CFC was not as successful as hoped.  The Township will continue to support CFC efforts to attract more volunteers.  
BOS I MINUTES FROM OCTOBER 13, 2020 MEETING:  Draft Minutes from the October 13, 2020 telephone conference were posted on the LDT website.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from the BOS I Teleconference Meeting held on 10-13-2020 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  Richard Brown abstained as he was not present at the meeting.
BOS II MEETING – OCTOBER 26, 2020:  The BOS II Meeting was cancelled.
TREASURER’S REPORT – OCTOBER, 2020:   Treasurer, Alison Emmons, explained LDT’s Armstrong yearly payment was significantly increased from 2019 likely due to increased usage during the pandemic.  Richard Brown asked about the Elan entry.  Mrs. Emmons responded this is the Credit Card Secretary Hearne uses for some Township expenses.  Ordinarily this credit card is used for small expenses like office supplies, but the increased amount on the credit card in October was due to the purchase of several sets of speed bumps.  The Board reviewed the rest of the Treasurer’s Report and accepted the Report as presented.  
Lowes Credit Card Update:  Mrs. Emmons reported LDT has been approved, but the credit card has not been received as of this date.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:  
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – OCTOBER, 2020:   Bill Beers’ October report is summarized as follows:  There 
were five (5) Building Permits issued, one (1) building permit is pending 
plan review and there were two (2) exempt Stormwater Permits issued.  
Total permit fees collected were $1,189.00.    Five (5) Use and Occupancy

(U&O) permits were issued which included three (3) regular, one (1) rental   and one (1) resale U&O along with seven (7) various construction inspections conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary were submitted.  Mr. Beers sent pictures of the Suzanne Kloud site to Stacey Fuller for documentation.  In addition he contacted John Lawrence’s office regarding grants or other funding possibilities in preparation for the Fernwood Bridge Repairs.  There are two (2) programs available for grants, however it is recommended a grant writer be employed to write and submit the grant application.  The cost of the grant is anticipated to be between $3,000 and $5,000 with a Township match required if the grant is approved of about 30%.  The BOS accepted the Zoning Officers report as submitted.
BOS Discussion:  Richard Brown noted Mr. Beers should follow up on the Morales property.  There is no U&O for this building, but there are occupants in the building.  Regarding the Fernwood Bridge repairs, the approximate cost of the repairs should first be determined.  The cost is being shared 50/50 by Highland Township and LDT with Tom Scott of Highland Township leading on this.  Lou Simone said he would write a note to Bill Beers regarding the Morales and Fernwood Road issues.
B. ROADMASTER:  Two sets of speed bumps have been installed on Fernwood Road.  Richard Brown explained a third set has been purchased, but installation has been delayed as the first two sets have proved effective in reducing speed on Fernwood.  For now LDT will store the 3rd set of speed bumps for future use.  Richard Brown asked if Geoff Burkhart had submitted a quote for repair of the white truck’s dump bed lifting capability.  Lou Simone replied Geoff was seeking a quote and the BOS will await his submission. Lastly, the MS4 Report was received on 11-04-2020.
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  No Report.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  The October Meeting was cancelled and the November PC Meeting has also been cancelled.  Members were notified.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in October and the November meeting has been cancelled as well.  Chairman Hank Detering emailed the OSC will continue to meet, as needed, at 5:30 PM on the third Wednesday of the month in 2021.
Discussion:  Richard Brown asked Mrs. Emmons about the remaining balance on the Pannell OS loan.  She estimated the balance to be approximately $158,000.  Following discussion of account balances, the BOS agreed to authorize Mrs. Emmons to pay off the remaining balance out of OS funds and she agreed to call for the payoff balance.  Richard Brown noted further there is one (1) property which might come up for easement in the next nine months to one year.
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee met on October 27, 2020.  Gene Wier invited everyone to check out the new HC update and pictures submitted and published on the LDT website.  The new owner of the Ramsay Schoolhouse continues to update the HC regarding repair progress.  New owner, Sarah Holland, anticipates her move-in date to be in mid November.  The HC welcomed a new member, Diana Cadwalader, a new property owner on Gap Newport Pike.  She is interested in participating in Recorder of Deeds/Archival searches.  The next HC meeting will be on Tuesday, November 24, 2020 at 7:00 PM.
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to regularly update the website.  He invited residents to check out the new updated HC page.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. MODULAR BUILDING PROPOSED FOR LDT:  Lou Simone explained the Board needs to confirm the Township’s needs.  The HC has submitted their preferences.  Once these are determined, the next step is to discuss the design, services for water and heat, etc.  Since one part of the new building will house a records storage area, Mrs. Emmons and Secretary Hearne were asked to write up anticipated needs for this area – size, number of cabinets, storage racks, etc.  
B. NEW DALEVILLE PARKING ISSUES:  Lou Simone  has the new “Courtesy Warning” cards and is ready to issue them as necessary.  LDT is waiting for Stacey Fuller to finish her revision of the Zoning Ordinance.
C. NEW DALEVILLE STORMWATER SYSTEM ISSUES:   Ms. Fuller continues to wait for a response from New Daleville’s attorney, Ms. Setzler.
D. VERIZON AGREEMENT RENEWAL NEGOTIATION:  This item is still pending a response from Stacey Fuller.
E. LDT FENCE REPLACEMENT:  Lou Simone met with Allen Mummert who notified him that due to the Covid-19 pandemic, lumber costs have increased dramatically.  Mr. Mummert warned the actual cost of the fence replacement may very well increase above the quoted amount.  He will start the project in a couple of weeks.  Also LDT should place a PA One Call prior to digging for the posts.  
F. WIGGINS PLANS:  The Township is awaiting receipt of eight (8) sets of plans which will require BOS and PC (Rich Henryson’s) signatures.  These plans will then go to the CC Recorder of Deeds for recording.  The plans are expected to be delivered to LDT for signatures on Wednesday, November 11th by 1:00 PM.  Secretary Hearne will notify all signers when the plans are available.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. HONEYCROFT VILLAGE – PHASE V, RELEASE #8:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Honeycroft Phase V, Release #8 Escrow release of $33,112.80 leaving an escrow balance of $479,223.22 as recommended by 
ARRO and Spence Andress.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor.
B. 2021 COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY (CFC) AGREEMENT:  LDT received three Agreement choices to satisfy their 2021 contribution commitment.  Richard Brown, in recognition of the strain on CFC’s funding due to the pandemic and lack of fund raising opportunities, suggested LDT approve Option #3 at .0005 mils which equals an Agreement for $74,536.99.  This is anticipated to be a one time contribution at this level, but can be reevaluated next year depending on CFC’s needs as well as the pandemic’s further affects on fund raising.  Following discussion Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve Option #3 of the Agreement at $74,536.99.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor.
C. 2021 CHRISTINA WATERSHEDS MUNICIPAL PARTNERSHIP (CWMP) SHARING RATE INCREASE:  The CWMP is requesting a flat fee of $450.00 for 2021.  Mrs. Emmons noted in the past costs for MS4 and TMDL requirements have been divided/shared between partners.  For 2021 the flat fee for partnership in CWMP will be $450.00 which will include new and improved services including a new website, public education and outreach services, etc.  In the past LDT has paid $190.00 - $230.00.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the 2021 CWMP increased fee to $450.00.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor.
D. 2021 BUDGET DISCUSSION:  Mrs. Emmons noted last year’s Budget was way under budget for 2020 due to the pandemic.  She asked if the new Storage and Historical Building should be included in the budget.  The BOS determined the budget should include $150,000 for this item.  Regarding the Fuel Fund Mrs. Emmons noted due to the pandemic there were minimal road repairs in 2020.  Lou Simone felt in 2021 LDT might need to do additional road repairs as compared to previous years.  However Richard Brown noted LDT roads are in good shape, but Hilton Road would need to be done.  Lou Simone suggested $65,000 for this item.  Fernwood Bridge is in need of repairs at the base.  This is a cooperative expense between Highland Township and LDT with 50/50 responsibility.  Lou Simone suggested $65,000 for LDT’s share.  For Snow Removal last year LDT spent $10,000 as it was a very light snow year.  Richard Brown suggested the 2021 budget should be $25,000 for snow removal.
E. S.A.V.E. CONFERENCE CALL – October 20th:   Lou Simone and Richard Brown listened in on this call.  Under discussion was the Route 41 Corridor from the DE State Line to Rt. 926.  There were 6 locations cited for future roundabouts:  Downtown Rt. 41 Avondale; Limestone Rd - Rt. 7; Rt. 1 and Rt. 41 intersections; Rt. 841 in Chatham; and Rt. 926 in Londonderry.  For the roundabout at Rt. 926 and Rt. 41 the Final Design issues should be completed by the end of 2020.  PennDOT’s next step will be to be sure of the right’s of way and utility issues (2021).  By early 2022 PennDOT should be ready to seek bids with construction to start in the Spring of 2022.
Lou Simone noted that the proposal is to include lighting on Rt. 41 in both directions as you approach the roundabout.  
ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION – CCATO Virtual Meeting:  Lou Simone will attend virtually the CCATO Meeting on November 12, 2020 from 5:00 PM until 7:30 PM.
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE:  All Meetings (excluding the Historical Committee) previously held in the Municipal Building continue to be cancelled until further notice. 
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Scheduled for Tuesday, November 17, 2020 at 7:30 PM.  Cancelled
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  November 18, 2020 OS Meeting at 5:30 PM.  Cancelled.
C. BOS II MEETING:  Scheduled for Monday, November 23, 7:30 PM.  Will Likely Be Cancelled.
D. CCSIGA VIRTUAL CYBER MEETING, Tuesday, November 24, 2020 at 8:45 AM (Secretary Hearne) :  
E. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Next HC Meeting on Tuesday, November   24, 2020 at 7:00 PM.  
F. MS4 SURVEY ON LDT WEBSITE:  To be posted on or about December 01, 2020.
G. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, December 08, 2020 at 7:30 PM.
PAY BILLS:   Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.  Checks were signed on November 11th by Lou Simone in the Township Municipal Building.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the BOS a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:13 PM.  The vote was 3-0 in favor.  
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne, 
Administrative Secretary
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